

NASA Astronaut to Visit Students from the HISD Schools She Attended

April 29, 2011 - NASA Astronaut Shannon Walker will visit students from the three HISD schools she attended. The event will happen on Friday, May 6, at 9 a.m. at Johnston Middle School (10410 Manhattan, 77096). Students from Parker Elementary and Westbury High School will also be in attendance.

This is Walker’s second visit with HISD students this school year. The first was a live interactive TV broadcast from the International Space Station last fall. Walker made quite an impression as expressed in thank-you notes to the astronaut from Johnston students. 

Eighth grader Bianco Rubio wrote, “Seeing you in space and how happy you were really proved to me that the sky is no longer the limit. Now I want to be a pilot. I want to roam the sky.” 

Bianca and fellow 8th grader Sindy Argueta are already working toward that goal. They have won a trip to Kennedy Space Center to present their research report entitled “Microbes in Space: Life Beyond Earth” at the NASA Explorer Schools National Symposium later this month. 

In another thank-you note to the astronaut, 7th grader D’Quan Pierre wrote, “This was like the biggest event of the year. You are like a hero at this school.  Everyone at Johnston Middle School idolizes you.  Ever since you came to our school a lot of people want to become an astronaut.”

Some of Johnston’s aspiring astronauts are members of school’s Space Explorer Club and Rocket Club. Those students are working with Prairie View A&M University to launch a weather balloon up to between 80,000-100,000 feet to take pictures as well as pressure, temperature, and altitude readings. They will use GPS to find the balloon when it lands. Leading up to Shannon Walker’s visit, Johnston also scheduled two days of school-wide, cross-curricular lessons about NASA and space. 
Shannon Walker is the first native Houstonian to go to space. The Westbury alumna and Rice University Graduate has been employed at NASA’s Johnson Space Center since 1987 and was selected as an astronaut in May 2004. Shannon Walker worked on the International Space Station from June until November of 2010.

The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 298 schools and more than 200,000 students. The 301-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with nearly 30,000 employees. 
For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.houstonisd.org.
